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On September 26, 2007 and on October 2, 2007 Julie Erhardt, Deputy Chief Accountant, and 

various other SEC staff members from the Office of the Chief Accountant, the Office of 

International Affairs and the Division of Corporation Finance participated in meetings with 

various staff members of the European Commission (EC).   The meetings were held at the SEC’s 

offices in Washington, D.C. 

 

The purpose of the meetings was to provide updates regarding ongoing SEC and EC initiatives 

of interest related to financial reporting and auditing matters.  Specific matters discussed among 

the two meetings relating to the Commission’s proposal for the elimination of the US GAAP 

reconciliation to IFRS as published by the IASB and its concept release on allowing U.S. issuers 

to report in IFRS were the work of the International Accounting Standards Committee 

Foundation and its Accounting Standards Board, the Commission’s proposal as it relates to the 

use of IFRS as published by the IASB, and the implementation of IFRS in the European Union.     


